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Dear Parent/Carer, 

Re Attendance and Punctuality 

I am writing to update you about the vital importance of attending school and being on time 

every school day. We are writing to all children’s families to emphasise the importance of 

being in school on time as there have been several students arriving late to the school.  

We ask all children to be on site from 8:30am. This is so they are ready for learning to start 

at 8:40am. If a child arrives after this time, they will be late for school and will be taken to 

the late room and issued with a 20-minute same day detention.  

Children who arrive late are greatly disadvantaged because they miss the start of the day 

with their peers and the beginning of the form time lesson. In tutor sessions we are 

concentrating on whole class reading and our personal development curriculum.  

Having a day absent each fortnight or on random days means students are missing more 

than 5 hours of learning that day. This means that they will struggle to understand their 

lessons upon their return to school. Lessons are taught in a sequence, which can rely on 

knowledge from prior lessons. We want all our students to have the best chance of success 

and this requires no gaps in learning.   

 

The link between attendance and attainment is simple; those who attend school will achieve 

higher grades.  

It is also particularly important that children establish good routines and habits in 

preparation for the rest of their lives. Punctuality and attendance are life skills that they 

need to develop whilst they are young.  

If you are experiencing difficulties with punctuality and/or attendance and would like to talk 

to us about it, please contact us to make an appointment with your child’s Head of Year.  

If your child is unwell and is unable to attend school, please make sure you notify school the 

same day. You will also find guidance on promoting positive attendance on our school 

website, this also details our approach to taking holidays during term time. I have included 

the updated guidance on penalty notice fines from Sheffield Council, the new system for 
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penalty notices comes into force from 19th August 2024. It is important you read and 

consider this, Section 444 of the 1996 Education Act states that all parents have a legal 

obligation to ensure their children attend school regularly. Taking unauthorised term time 

holidays and/or persistent absence may make parents/carers liable for a Penalty Notice 

(which is a fine). The fines from 19th August 2024 are vastly different from what has existed 

previously, and I urge you to pay particular attention to the amount for the first offence, but 

also the second offence (within 3 years of the first). 

https://hgcsc.co.uk/parents/attendance-and-holidays 

If there are any challenges or concerns affecting your child’s attendance, please do not 

hesitate to contact our Attendance Manager, Mrs Parker, or your child’s Head of Year. We 

are here to assist and work collaboratively with you to find solutions that support your 

child’s education.  

Please find attached the new holiday request form. 

Thank you for ensuring your child attends school on time, every day.  

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr J Furness  
Assistant Headteacher Attendance 
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